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TO THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

ON
HOUSE BILL NO. 1034

February 25, 2011

MAKING EMERGENCY APPROPRIATIONS FOR COLLECTIVE BARGAINING
COST ITEMS

House Bill No. 1034 provides fund authorizations and appropriations for Fiscal

Year 2010-2011 collective bargaining costs associated with the December 23, 2010

agreement negotiated between the State and counties and the exclusive bargaining

representative of collective bargaining units 1, 2, 3,4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10, and 13 and

their excluded counterparts to increase employer contributions for Hawaii

Employer-Union Health Benefits Trust Fund premiums beginning March 2011.

Appropriations of $18,095,166 are provided.

We support immediate passage of this Administration measure.

State employees have absorbed the costs of all premium increases since

July 2009. This increase in employer contributions coincides with the next Hawaii

Employer-Union Health Benefits Trust Fund premium increase to begin in

March 2011. Passage and approval of thjs bill priorto March 18, 2011 (forpay

period March 1st to March 15th) will minimize the necessity of making retroactive

adjustments.
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Comments:
I oppose this bill to the extent that the Governor is funding health benefits for active
employees, but trying to eliminate them for former workers who are Medicare-eligible seniors
or disabled. The latter is unconstitutional, discriminatory and abusive to seniors and the
disabled. In other words, if you fund active employee health benefits, you need to be fair
and fund health benefits for seniors and the disabled who would be most impacted by any
reduction.
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